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It is a great honor for me to welcome you to this Meeting of Experts on Limitation of Military Spending and the Promotion of Greater Transparency in the Acquisition of Arms, held in compliance with resolutions CP/RES. 905 (1550/06) and AG/RES. 2188 (XXXVI-O/06). 

Those resolutions instruct the Committee on Hemispheric Security to convene this one-day meeting with government experts on that subject for the purposes established in OAS General Assembly resolution AG/RES. 2152 (XXXV-O/05). 

This meeting reflects the wish that our countries–especially the poorest countries–will reduce their military spending and attach priority to investment in education, health, and housing—i.e., in human capital. We are demonstrating our commitment to building a Hemisphere where lasting peace, democracy, and human development will be the underpinnings of our peoples’ well-being.
And we do so because, despite significant recent improvement, poverty rates in the Hemisphere remain unacceptably high.  Just as unacceptable is the growing gap between rich and poor countries–a gap that is ever more difficult to bridge. We must adjust our budgets to the true demands of our societies and bring into reality what every man and woman in the Americas has the right to expect–the best education, quality health services, and opportunities for progress in this time of globalization and liberalization.

This meeting coincides with one of the most important events in the history of Costa Rica, my country. On the first of December each year, Costa Rica celebrates "Army Abolition Day," instituted under the presidency of Dr. Oscar Arias-Sánchez in 1986.  
In Costa Rica, the decision to abolish the Army was taken in 1948 by José Figueres Ferrer, the only victorious general who resisted the temptation to use the Army as a means of remaining in power. This extraordinary man’s unprecedented action was a resounding expression of the pacifist and democratic calling of the Costa Rican people. Let me recall the words he spoke 58 years ago, on a day like today:
"The Regular Army of Costa Rica, worthy successor to the National Liberation Army, today presents to the school system the key to these barracks, so they may be converted into a cultural center. 

The Founding Council of the Second Republic declares the National Army officially dissolved, deeming a good police force to be sufficient security for our country.

We strongly support the ideal of a new world in the Americas.  To this land of Washington, Lincoln, Bolívar, and Martí, we say today: ¡Oh, America! Other peoples, also your children, offer you their glories.

Little Costa Rica offers you always, as now, along with its heart, its love of civility and democracy!"


As we begin this meeting, we do so in the conviction that limiting military spending, while maintaining the capacity necessary for the legitimate security needs of the states, and promoting greater transparency in the acquisition of arms are essential to increasing stability, safeguarding hemispheric and international peace and security, and strengthening democracy, all of which promote human development and the well-being of all people in the Americas.  Our efforts are for them.


Thank you very much.
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